Exhibit H



EXHIBIT H - PUBLIC COMMENT

From: Celia Bosworth <celiabos@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, December 22, 2021 8:44 AM

To: ClerkoftheBoard <cob@co.monterey.ca.us>; Quenga, Anna V. x5175

<QuengaAV@co.monterey.ca.us>

Subject: De Amaral Preserve

RECEIVED BY STAFF ON 12/22/2021

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the County. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.]

To Whom it May Concern,

I am writing concerning the De Amaral Preserve in Carmel Highlands. As the demands of development, especially in Monterey county, continue, the need for open space for the protection of our ecosystems becomes more and more important. When individuals or families go to the trouble to set their land up for conservation it is supposed to be forever! It distresses me greatly that this land may be lost forever against the will of the Amaral family who set it up specifically to honor the memory of fallen soldier Major Frank De Amaral Jr. If this land can be lost to development, what is to stop other conserved lands to be lost also? I oppose this possibility in principle and for personal reasons. My grandparents, Laidlaw and Abbie Louise Williams, were longtime Highlands residents. When my grandfather, the highly respected ornithologist, died my grandmother donated part of her property to the regional park district to remain a bird sanctuary forever. The possibility that this bird sanctuary may be lost to development someday is extremely distressing and wrong.

I urge you to do all in your power to perverse the De Amaral Preserve, and save all conserved land.

Thank you, Celia Bosworth Pacific Grove, California From: McCoy, Alexandra@Coastal
To: Jensen, Fionna x6407

Subject: RE: PLN130339 - Colin's property rezoning Date: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 6:37:34 AM

Attachments: Outlook-signature .png

2628 001.pdf

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the County. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.]

Hello Fionna,

We received the attached notice of Monterey County Board of Supervisors meeting to consider adoption of a Local Coastal Program amendment to rezone the subject parcel in the Carmel Highlands. Do you know whether staff will be recommending approval or denial of the LCPA? The Coastal Commission has not been supportive of this LCPA in the past to rezone the single parcel, and I do not anticipate that we will be this time unless it is for coastal resource protection purposes.

Please note that due to the current COVID-19 pandemic, all correspondence with Commission staff should be conveyed via email, in addition to other means if required by the Coastal Act or regulations.

